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An internal review of current Passport office security practices
was cônducted to address the issue of false Canadian passports .
The review identified the need for enhanced security measures to
protect the integrity of the Canadian passport and to ensure
continued safe travel for Canadians when abroad .

The amendments to the Passport Office operations will address
current concerns and increase the security of the document . The
security measures include improved verification techniques such
as the retention of personal documents during-processing and
increased personal appearance, which will allow Passport Office
staff to confirm information on the application and determine
whether the applicant is bona fide . In addition, the guarantor
list will be reviewed to remove those groups which are no longer
relevant and to decrease the possibility of applicants being
identified solely by business records .

In 1992, five passport offices will be opened in cities in
British Columbia, Quebec and Ontario . The new offices will
maintain the efficient level of service currently enjoyed by
Canadians and offset the requirement for increased personal
appearances of adult applicants .

The cost of a five-year Canadian passport and a Refugee Travel
Document will increase from the current fee of $25 .00 to $35 .00 .
The fee for a Certificate of Identity, required for permanent
residents travelling abroad, will rise from $25 .00 to $75 .00 .
The fee increases are based on full cost recovery of the issuance
of passports and travel documents . In 1990-91, the Passport
Office issued a total of approximately 6,500 Certificates of
Identity and Refugee Travel Documents, and 1 .2 million passports .

The new fee is competitive when compared with that of five-year

passports for other countries . Some examples (in C$) include :

Japan, $115 .00 ; Mexico, $60 .00 ; and France, $70 .00 . The United

States charges $65 .00 (US$) for a 10-year passport .

The implementation includes ongoing review by the Passport Office
of the results of the security measures to determine the overall
impact on the general public, and the effectiveness of the
modifications in strengthening the process of the issuance•of
passports .


